Parent Announcements for Monday, 3-30-2020

Dear Parents:

We hope you all are rested and ready to tackle the second week of distance learning. It was good to "see" many of you in our Google Meet last Friday night. We also thank you for taking our survey over the weekend. Your feedback will help us pinpoint areas to improve on for distance learning and help the school board make the best decision regarding tuition moving forward. The school board will be working tonight crunching data and finalizing their decisions. Please pray for the school board. We will have a parent meeting via Google Meets later this week to announce their decision and other important topics.

Depending on the need of information, we may change to announcements three times a week. Please read below for this week's important announcements.

- Chromebook Trouble-shooting: If your child is experiencing Chromebook hardware or software issues, and you need our IT Director to trouble-shoot the problem, you may drop off your child's Chromebook at school this week. Please email Marjoriechiu@ccs-rams.org if you need to drop off your child's Chromebook. Drop off at the school office is Monday-Tuesday, from 2-5pm, and at the gym on Wednesday 2-6pm.
 - a. Put name of child on Chromebook (use blue tape)
 - b. Bring in Chromebook power cord
 - c. Include a short explanation of the problem so Mr. Ricky Wong will know what to fix. Please also add your best contact phone number in case we need to ask you questions.
- K-5th Materials Pick-up this Wednesday (April 1): Teachers are putting together materials (textbooks, novels, packets, etc.) that your children will need for the month of April to continue with Distance Learning. Please come to campus on Wednesday, 4/1/20, between the hours of 2:00-6:00pm and report to the Gym to collect materials for all elementary school grade levels, Kindergarten through 5th grades. Please remember to keep a 6-foot distance between people when waiting in line for your materials.
- Help for Chinese speaking families: If you are primarily Cantonese or Mandarin speaking and would like to be connected to a staff that speaks Cantonese and Mandarin to ask questions or receive help.from, please email Marjoriechiu@ccs-rams.org as soon as possible. A Cantonese or Mandarin speaking staff will call you this week and help you throughout the Distance Learning period. In your email please include the following key information:
- a. Child's name
- b. Child's grade & core teacher's name
- c. Parents' name
- d. Best phone numbers to use
- e. Best time to call

Bible verse to reflect on: Philippians 3:13-14

"Brothers, I do not consider myself yet to have taken hold of it. But one thing I do: Forgetting what is behind and straining toward what is ahead, I press on toward the goal to win the prize for which God has called me heavenward in Christ Jesus."

In Christ.

CCS Administration

尊敬的家長,

我們希望您有一個休息良好的周末,並精神充沛地迎來第二週的遠程學習。上週五在谷歌視訊會議(Google Meet)上與大家有一個很好的交談。也非常感謝您在周末填寫了我們的調查表。您的反饋將幫助我們進一步完善我們的遠程學習,也將幫助我們學校董事會為接下來的學費做出最好的決定。學懂會今晚將根據所得數據做出學費的決定。請為學校董事會禱告。我們這週晚些時候會舉行谷歌視訊會議跟家長們通報他們的決定及其他重要議題。

根據需要,我們有可能把通知改為一周三次。請查閱以下這週的重要通知信息。

- 學生電腦(Chromebook)故障檢查:如果您的孩子有Chromebook的硬件或軟件問題,需要我們的主管進行故障檢查,請您發郵件到 Marjoriechiu@ccs-rams.org,並把您小孩的Chromebook在這周一和周二,下午兩點到五點拿到學校的辦公室,或者周三下午兩點到六點拿到學校的體育館。
- a. 請在Chromebook貼上您孩子的名字(用藍色的膠布)
- b. 請同時交上充電器
- c. 請附上簡短的故障描述,這樣Ricky先生知道如何著手處理。也請您附上我們可以 聯絡您的電話號碼,以便我們需要向您諮詢一些關於Chromebook 的問題。
 - 幼兒園(K)至五年級本週三回校取書和學習用品(四月一號):老師會把您的孩子在四月份所需要的遠程學習的材料(課本,小說,學習資料等)放在一起。請小學部的家長務必在四月一號本週三下午兩點至六點到我校體育館領取學習材料。請大家在等待領取材料的時候,記得保持六尺的距離。
 - 為母語為中文的家庭提供的幫助:母語為廣東話或普通話/國語的家長,如果您想要有一位會說您語言的教職員方便諮詢,請盡快發電郵到 Marjoriechiu@ccs-rams.org。
 一位會說廣東話或者普通話/國語的教職員在本週打電話與您聯繫,在這段遠程學習的時間里為您提供幫助。請您把以下信息包括在您的電郵裡:
- a. 孩子的姓名
- b. 孩子的年級和班主任的名字
- c. 孩子父母的姓名
- d. 可以聯繫到您的電話號碼

e. 可以接聽我們電話的時間

聖經經句冥想: 腓立比書 3 章 13-14節

"弟兄們,我不是以為自己已經得著了,我只有一件事,就是忘記背後,努力面前的,向著標杆直跑,要得神在基督耶穌裡從上面召我來得獎賞。"

在主內

灣區基督教學習行政部